Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Meeting Minutes – September 13, 2011

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Janet Hirsch, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy, and Ray Lauer

Absent:  Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  There were 9 LTPOA property owners present, and everyone recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  John made mention of the various tributes that had been made two days earlier regarding the 10th anniversary of the 9/11 incidents in New York, Washington, D.C., and Pennsylvania.

Minutes: – Meeting of August 9, 2011  The minutes were read by Secretary Ray Lauer. Marilyn moved to accept the minutes, seconded by Janet.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: -  Marilyn presented the financials, indicating payment of assessments totaling $56,337,01, payment of $17.50 from TGB and Interest of $67.87 for a total cash inflow of l$56,422.38.  Payments amounted to $7,171.94 and the Checking Account Balance is $320,336.03.  Ray made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded by Janet.  Motion passed.

Marilyn then presented invoices that needed to be paid totaling $6,990.09.  Phil made a motion to approve payment of the bills, seconded by John.  Motion passed.

Marilyn then mentioned information regarding 20 delinquent assessments has been forwarded to the Board’s attorney, Dennis Tesreau.  She added there is a legal fee (in the past it has been $75.00) charged when letters are mailed to property owners by the attorney and Marilyn suggested that she should not accept the assessments if the fee amount is not paid by the delinquent property owner.  Phil made a motion to that effect and John Johnston seconded it.  Motion passed.  

Gate Issues: -  Russ Wilner reported there have been no reported problems.

Security: - Phil Overy outlined the plans for an upcoming meeting that is scheduled for October 6th at 7 p.m. regarding the institution of a Neighborhood Watch Program, and he is working with a representative of the Jefferson County Sheriff’s Department on this matter.

Building:  No report

Maintenance: -  Janet reported on Volunteer Day, September 3, 2011, when workers cleaned up in the maintenance yard and trimmed trees along the entrance road.  She listed the volunteers as Joe DeRoode, Mike Leiweke, Rich Hirsch, Kevin Seelbach, Bev Jost, Ken Jost, John Johnston, John Dauernheim and Ray Lauer.

LTIA Representative: -  John Johnston mentioned the well bladder at the Community House is in need of replacement.  The cost is $219.00.  After discussion, Marilyn made a motion for the LTPOA to pay one-half the cost.  Phil seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

Finance: -  No report

Web Site: -  Janet reported the Newsletters had been mailed, and the deadline for information for placement in the next issue is October 20, 2011.

Sewer Committee: -  Janet reported on the Sewer Project.  As of September 12 fifty residences had been connected to the new central sewer system.  Connections began August 29 and are proceeding at a rate of five or six per day.  

We are coming to the end of the project.  The contract completion date is October 27.  

The construction contract requires that TGB restore every property to its original condition after installation is complete.  If anyone has any areas of your property that are damaged as part of the installation, the procedure is to document the damage and submit the documentation to the resident engineer, Mike Larenson (314) 402-0880.  TGB is only required to reimburse property owners for any repairs.  That means that if you repair damage yourself, you will not be reimbursed.

Also, if homeowners do not have the electrical circuit ready to connect they will incur a substantial expense to connect at a later date.  Two houses have already been skipped for lack of electrical circuit and those owners will have to pay all the costs to connect plus they will have to pay a $70 monthly sewer bill.

So, this is a reminder to have your electrical circuit installed and certified.  Janet has a list of the missing electrical easements and certifications should anyone need to check their status.  

Parents Club, Garden Club, Water Testing, Dam:  No reports

Old Business: -  President Dauernheim reported two properties had been reclaimed due to back taxes.  He also mentioned a trailer had been purchased to store the patrol boat during the off-season.

There was a discussion also regarding the new decals for automobiles that have been received, and about to whom they should be issued.  No decision was made at this time.
New Business: -  John asked for opinions about whether the lake should be lowered this year to allow for dredging and to allow owners to work on their seawalls.  This matter was tabled.

Phil then mentioned that one hundred 4-page pamphlets are being ordered for distribution at the Neighborhood Watch meeting, at a cost of $67.00, and requested the Board defray this cost.  No one made a motion for approval.  

There being no further matters for consideration, Janet made a motion for adjournment, seconded by Ray.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:18 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer, Secretary

